
 

Department of Planning and Budget 
2023 Fiscal Impact Statement  

 
1. Bill Number:   HB2151 

 House of Origin  Introduced  Substitute  Engrossed  

 Second House  In Committee    Substitute  Enrolled 
 

2. Patron: Fariss 
 
3.  Committee: Passed both Houses. 
 
4. Title: State parks; master planning requirements. 

 
5. Summary:  Increases from $500,000 to $2 million the value of physical improvements and 

structures in state parks that are considered substantial improvements, as defined in the bill. 
The bill also stipulates that the master planning process shall not be considered an 
impediment to the acquisition of inholdings, adjacent properties to be incorporated into an 
existing park, or properties acquired for the development of a new park. Such properties, 
when acquired, shall be incorporated into a park's existing master plan as part of that plan's 
next scheduled 10-year review and update, or for new parks, a master plan shall be initiated 
within five years of finalizing the acquisition. 

 
6. Budget Amendment Necessary:  No. 
  
7. Fiscal Impact Estimates:  Final. 
 
8. Fiscal Implications:  It is anticipated that this proposal will not result in a fiscal impact to 

the Department of Conservation and Recreation. 

 

9. Specific Agency or Political Subdivisions Affected:  Department of Conservation and 
Recreation. 

  
10. Technical Amendment Necessary:  No. 
  
11. Other Comments:  None. 


